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Social Sciences Division Meeting 
April 7, 2009 – 1H1 

Melinda Barr Randy Hopkins Susan Tabor 
Trish Bilcik Thomas Jones Laurie Thornton 

Jeff Carlisle Peggy Jordan Rick Vollmer 
Chuck Carselowey Yuthika Kim  

Bruce Cook Dawn Ladiski Absent: 
John Ehrhardt Jerry Ludlow Markus Smith 

Lois Ganick Ray McCullar Dana Tuley-Williams 
Dana Glencross Greg Parks  

Ron Gray Cecilia Pittman Guest: 
Stephanie Hayes M’Lou Smith Jon Inglett 

 
Thanks/Recognition: 
 
 Dr. Tabor thanked Vicki Gibson for purchasing the student 
response system clickers for our division. 
 
 Dr. Tabor recognized Stephanie Hayes for five years of service 
and announced that Gary Davidson and Ed McGee will be the division’s 
recipients of the Adjunct of the Year Award. 
 
Reports: 
 
 -Jon Inglett encouraged everyone to submit artifacts to the Gen 
Ed Committee for assessment. 
 
 -Ray McCullar announced the library is considering purchasing a 
set of old news reels for political science and history courses. 
 
Announcements/Reminders/Dates/Deadlines: 
 
 -Please submit items for the Faculty Recognition Luncheon to Dr. 
Tabor. 
 
 -The Rocky Horror Picture Show will be playing at the Bruce 
Owen Theatre Thursday, April 30th at 7:30pm, Friday, May 1st at midnight 
and then again on Saturday, May 2nd at 7:30pm. 
 
 -The Student Portfolio Art Show will not be displayed in the Main 
Building this year; it has been moved to the VPAC gallery. 
 
 -Please review committee nominations. Several people are nearing 
the end of their terms. 
 
 -EMT/OTA/PTA pictures are in the process of being removed 
from the Social Sciences Center hallway. 



2 
 

 -The Social Sciences Center will be receiving its new sign soon 
(most likely over the summer). The division will also be receiving its 
own stationery in the preferred college font (Copperplate Gothic; 
which is the font for this document). 
 
 -The walk-up copier provided by the Print Shop should be 
available soon. 
 
 -Peggy Jordan announced some proposed changes in the WOW 
sessions. These sessions may now be broken down into three options: 
learning communities, affinity groups, and book clubs. 
 
 
Discussion: 
 
 The division discussed student tardiness at length. 
 
 Dr. Tabor invited everyone to review the Master Site Plan and 
encouraged the division to speak to their representative if they would 
like to see Aquatic Center improvements included in Maps 3. 
 
 Dr. Tabor noted the college expects there to be a one million 
dollar shortfall in next year’s budget. Although other budget monies 
may be rolled over, travel money cannot. Please notify Dr. Tabor if 
you wish to travel in this fiscal year; money is still available.  
 
 Dr. Tabor announced that after much planning and discussion 
with the Political Science Department, John Hughes’ position will be 
held for the moment so the division can go forward in the hiring 
process for a Geography professor. 
 
  
Respectfully Submitted, 
 Laurie Thornton, Social Sciences Division Assistant. 
  
 


